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Direction Statement of 
Lost Creek Elementary 

P rovide a safe and secure learning   

environment 

A ccept students by validating their 

potential and efforts 

W elcome community members as 

partners for student success 

S upport students with engaging 

educational opportunities  

Revised 2018 

 

Purpose of 
Lost Creek Elementary 

Lost Creek Elementary School 

provides a positive, child-centered 

learning environment where all 

children are respected and supported 

to reach their educational potential.                                                                                                

Affirmed spring of 2018 

 

 

Mission Statement of 
VCSC  

The Vigo County School Corporation 

will equip students with lifelong 

learning skills and prepare them to 

become productive and responsible 

citizens. 
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Dear Lost Creek families,  
 
Welcome to another fantastic year at Lost 
Creek! I am looking forward to meeting new 
faces, revisiting with familiar ones, as well as 
hearing all about your summer adventures. 
For those new to Lost Creek, I want you to 
know that your child is attending one of Vigo 
County’s top schools.  And to our returning 
families, thank you for your dedication to 
making Lost Creek the best. We are proud of 
our dedicated, experienced staff and 
enthusiastic learners.  

My belief is that Lost Creek will shape its 
students into global citizens ready to 
embrace opportunities for continuous 
growth and leadership wherever they go. We 
believe that all of us – the school and the 
community – must work together in an 
extended family environment to ensure 
success for all our students.  We believe it is 
everyone’s responsibility to empower 
children with the creative, intellectual, and 
decision-making skills necessary for them to 
become academically, socially, physically, 
and emotionally successful and responsible.  
 
The 2021-2022 hopefully will look like back 
to our normal school day. Please continue to 
give us a call or contact your child’s 
classroom teacher with any questions or 
concerns.  Research on school clearly 
demonstrated that parent’s participation in 
their child’s school coincides with a greater 
likelihood of academic success for the child.  
 
This will be a FANTASTIC year! 

Sincerely, 
Linda Biggs, Principal 
ljb3@vigoschools.org 
(812-462-4456) 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Lost Creek Families,  
 

It is with great pride and excitement 

that I write this letter to you as the 
Assistant Principal of Lost Creek 

Elementary. I feel privileged to be part 
of a school with such a rich history of 

education. I started my teaching 
career in Vigo County as a Lost Creek 

Lion and it feels great to be back!  
 

For those families who are new to Lost 
Creek, welcome to an amazing school 

that simply bursts with school pride. 
For those families returning to Lost 

Creek, thank you; thank you for your 
dedication and commitment to making 

Lost Creek a home for every student 

and staff member. It is my belief that 
it truly takes a village and I am eager 

to work alongside our families, 
teachers, and the community to 

ensure your child reaches his or her 
potential. I encourage you to be an 

active participant at Lost Creek 
Elementary, whether it is through 

PTO, classroom volunteer, or 
attending our special events. It is our 

wish to keep you informed and up to 
date on all that is taking place at Lost 

Creek. If at any time you have a 
question or concern please always feel 

free to contact me by e-mail or phone.  

 
All of us at Lost Creek Elementary look 

forward to what is sure to be the best 
year yet!  

 
With Lion Pride,  

Mrs. Ashlee Tanoos 
Lost Creek Assistant Principal  

(812) 462-4456 
ashlee.tanoos@vigoschools.org  

 
 

mailto:ljb3@vigoschools.org
mailto:ashlee.tanoos@vigoschools.org
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Welcome to Lost Creek Elementary School! 
My name is Jill Brady and I am the President of 
the Lost Creek Parent Teacher Organization for 
the 2021-22 school year.   On behalf of the entire 
Lost Creek PTO, I would like to extend a warm 
welcome to all new and returning Lost Creek Lion 
families!  
 
The Lost Creek PTO unites parents, teachers, 
administrators and support staff so we may 
achieve a singular purpose: enhance the 
educational environment and Lost Creek 
community so that each child can maximize their 
learning experience.  
 
We achieve this purpose in two main ways: 
Volunteering and Fundraising.   
 
Thanks to successful fundraising efforts, in recent 
years the Lost Creek PTO has provided 
classroom supplies, enrichment aides, and even 
multiple sets of classroom iPads to support 
curriculum delivery.  We have distributed 
hundreds of dollars in the form of classroom 
grants that address specific student and teacher 
educational needs.  We also built and currently 
maintain the Pride Path, a core feature of our 
children’s active outdoor experience.    
 
Meanwhile, our volunteers go above and beyond 
to connect our community whether they are 
greeting visitors on Grandparents Day, working at 
a book fair or serving in a PTO leadership role to 
ensure that all of our social and fundraising 
needs are met. 
 
We invite you to join and consider how you can 
contribute – whether an hour per week or an hour 
this year – and we look forward to working with 
you to support our Lost Creek Lions!    
 
Here’s to a wonderful school year! 
 
Be Kind,  
Jill Brady, President, PTO 

 
Information About Lost Creek .... 

 
School Hours 
 Tardy Bell-------- 8:15 A.M. 
 Dismissal---------2: 40 P.M. 
 
THE SCHOOL PHONE  812-462-4456 
 The school phone is a business phone.  
Students may use the phone for emergency 
calls only. Please do not call our office with a 
message to a student after 2:00 p.m.  We 
cannot insure that dismissal changes are 
communicated in time, unless advance notice is 
given. If at all possible, please make 
arrangements through notes to the teacher. 
 
School Police Officer, Locked Door Policy 
and Visitors…… 
The School Protection Officer program in Vigo 
County employs special police officers at each 
school. The goal is to provide a safe and 
effective learning environment at every school.  
The officer has training that is provided by the 
Law Enforcement Academy or the Sheriff’s 
Department and a special orientation involving 
school rules and procedures.  The police officer 
is present to deter crime or violence but also to 
maintain a calm and civil atmosphere.  We ask 
your assistance in this matter. 
      In the interest of school safety, all doors, 
except the main entry, will be locked. There will 
be NO lunch/cafeteria visitors for the 2021-
2022 school year.   
 

Parking in the front bus area is 
prohibited during the following times: 
 
 
 
 

 
Lostcreekpto47803@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Front Lot “No Parking” Times 

7:10 – 7:20 – AM Shuttle 

7:45-8:30…Unloading buses 

2:15- 3:40…Loading buses & PM Shuttle 

mailto:Lostcreekpto47803@gmail.com
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SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORTATION 
Masks will be REQUIRED for all students 
riding the bus during the 2021-22 school 
year. Lost Creek families are encouraged to 
utilize the transportation services provided by 
the VCSC.  School bus travel is both safe and 
convenient and reduces the long traffic lines at 
the back door. 
 
Lost Creek bus drivers have the important 
responsibility of keeping your child(ren) safe as 
they are transported to and from school. It is 
critical that your child(ren) follow the school 
bus safety rules. They can suspend students 
from the bus after parent notification Your 
support is greatly appreciated. If you have 
concerns, compliments, or complaints, please 
call Transportation (462-4341).  
  
BUS CHANGES AT DISMISSAL 
If your child is to ride a different bus than the 
regular assigned one, s/he must bring a note 
from home giving the new bus number and the 
date(s) that the child is to ride.  The note must 
be initialed by office staff and shown to the 
classroom teacher.   
 
Textbook Fees 
All fees are due within 10 days of enrollment.  
A payment plan can be arranged. The textbook 
rental fee is waived for students approved for 
“Free or Reduced” meal status.  An application 
must be on file each school year. 
 
SCHOOL AGE CHILD CARE-YMCA 
Before School Hours: 6:30-8:00am 
After School Hours: 2:45-6:00pm 
 
Join the Vigo County YWCA for before and 
after school care at Lost Creek. All elementary 
school children (4-12) are welcome to 
participate. Additional information about the 
cost of the program can be obtained through 
the YMCA or at Lost Creek. 
 
SCHOOL ENTRY 
Children who are 5 years old by August 1 are 
eligible for Kindergarten in the 2020-21 school 
year.  Registration is to take place on the 
VCSC website.  

 

School Improvement Plan 
Lost Creek was fully accredited through a 
Quality Assurance Review process in March, 
2018.  AdvancED serves as the parent 
organization for NCA CASI (North Central 
Association Commission on Accreditation and 
School Improvement) and two other national 
school accreditation agencies.  Our five-year 
accreditation is evidence of our commitment to 
meet high standards, engage in school 
improvement focused on student performance, 
and participate in a third party review.   

Each year, the Lost Creek School 
Improvement Team reviews the existing Lost 
Creek School Improvement Plan and analyzes 
student data.   Lost Creek’s goals for school 
improvement are:     

 
1. ELA-All students will improve their ability 

to read and comprehend text across 
the curriculum.  

 
2. Math - All students will increase problem 

solving abilities with a focus in 
Geometry and Measurement.  

          

PERMITS 
Permits and Out of County Cash Tuition:  
Students are required to attend the school in 
the district of their legal residence.  If a parent 
wishes for a student to attend another 
elementary school, a permit application is 
required.   
 
STUDENT RECORDS 
Records that are maintained by the school may 
only be released to parents (natural biological 
parents) or legal custodians under FERPA 
guidelines.  The records are not available to 
grandparents, other relatives or stepparents 
unless those individuals are legal custodians or 
a legal adoption has taken place. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

   4 

COVERED BRIDGE SPECIAL EDUCATION 
SERVICES 

The Covered Bridge Special Education District 
serves the Vigo County School Corporation.  
This organization provides services in testing 
students for any type of special learning 
problem.  Placement in a program depends on 
eligibility criteria, which are determined using 
state and federal guidelines as well as local 
procedure.   
  
A Student Assistant Team (S.A.T.) meets to 
establish general education interventions 
including parent notification and attempts to 
remediate at school.  If the SAT committee 
determines that a referral for testing is 
necessary, then parents will be contacted for a 
Referral Conference.  A Case Conference will 
be held after the testing is complete to 
determine eligibility and programming.   
 
SAFETY DRILLS 
Lost Creek has many safety drills that are done 
routinely, including fire and tornado drills.  We 
also have periodic code drills in order to 
practice what to do in case of a threatening or 
an emergency situation.   
 
SCHOOL DISCIPLINE PLAN 
All children are expected to behave 
appropriately while at school.  Incidents of poor 
behavior will be handled in the classroom when 
appropriate.  Chronic behavior problems will be 
referred to the principal.  Parents will be 
notified when the behavior is severe or chronic.   
 
CLASSROOM RULES 
Each classroom has its own rules developed 
by the teachers and students.  Classroom 
expectations are posted in classrooms and a 
copy is given to the principal. 
 
Seclusion and Restraint: 
The Vigo County School Corporation supports 
the Seclusion and Restraint plan as adopted by 
the Covered Bridge Special Education District. 
The use of such is a last resort and as a 
means to maintain a safe and orderly 
environment to the extent to preserve the 
safety of students and others.  The parents of 
the students involved will be notified verbally 
as soon as possible but preferably by the end 

of the school day when the incident took place. 
There are other details in the plan that are 
available upon request. 
     
BULLYING 
In accordance with state law, “bullying” is 
prohibited in the Vigo County School 
Corporation. Bullying is defined as any act of  
threatening or intimidating behavior with the 
intent to harass, ridicule, humiliate, intimidate 
or harm another student. This includes 
engaging in the act of bullying while using 
school provided equipment or property. The act 
of “bullying” means overt, repeated acts or 
gestures that may be verbal, written 
communications or physical acts or any other 
behavior that fits the definition above. 
 
Schools in the Vigo County School Corporation  
are encouraged to engage students, staff and 
parents in meaningful discussions about the 
negative aspects of bullying. The parent 
involvement may be through parent 
organizations already in place in each school. 
Parents or students who suspect that repeated 
acts of bullying are taking place should report 
the matter to the school principal or designee.  
The report or complaint shall name the 
alleged violator as well as the complainant.  
Upon receiving the report, the 
principal/designee will investigate the matter at 
the building level and school consequences will 
be assessed, as appropriate, according to Rule 
XII under Student Rights and Responsibilities. 
A report of the investigation and consequences 
shall be made available to the Director of 
Secondary and Elementary Education, as 
appropriate as well as the Coordinator of 
Student Services.  
 
False Reporting: A person who knowingly 
makes a false complaint of a violation of this 
policy is subject to disciplinary action.  
 
The Superintendent will ensure that this policy 
is disseminated throughout the school 
community. The Superintendent is authorized 
to develop all procedures and forms necessary 
to administer this policy. Adoption date: August 
8, 2005 
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FIREARMS ON SCHOOL PROPERTY 
     The State Law concerning the crime of 
possession of firearms on school property has 
changed.  A person who is legally able to 
possess a firearm may do so if the firearm is 
locked in the trunk of the person’s motor 
vehicle or kept in the glove compartment of the 
person’s locked motor vehicle or stored out of 
plain sight in the person’s locked motor vehicle.  
A person who knowingly, intentionally, or 
recklessly leaves the firearm in plain view in a 
motor vehicle that is parked in a school parking 
lot commits a Class A misdemeanor.  
     A person in possession of a firearm in a 
school building or at a school event or on a 
school bus or on school grounds outside of the 
person’s locked vehicle commits a Level 6 
felony.  Thus, weapons are not permitted on 
school property with the exceptions noted 
above by State Law. 
      
Vigo County School Corporation Dress 
Code Guidelines Elementary Revised 2015 

 
Appropriate dress in an elementary school has 
an effect upon the attitude of a student toward 
school and his/her schoolwork.  Let us always 
dress in a fashion that will reflect the pride we 
feel in our school.   
 
1. No shorts or skirts are to be worn that are 

shorter than mid-way on the thigh.  This 
includes slits in skirts.  

2. Sleeveless tops are allowed as long as they 

don’t reveal undergarments or the lack of 

undergarments.  No shirts of sheer 

materials are to be worn.  No cut-off shirts 

or tops with bare midriffs, low necklines or 

bare backs are to be worn.  Leggings must 

be covered with an article of clothing that is 

at least mid-way on the thigh in length.  

3. No sunglasses, hats, hoods on sweatshirts, 

caps, or full head coverings are to be worn 

in the building before or during school 

hours. This does not include headwear 

worn for religious or documented medical 

purposes.  

4. No article of clothing or accessory will be 

allowed that promotes, encourages, or 

advertises alcohol, drugs, tobacco 

products, violence, gang-related activities 

and/or sexual content.  Clothing that 

intimidates, threatens, or disgraces a fellow 

student or staff member by means of a 

symbol or sign is not allowed.   

5. Students are not allowed to wear spiked 

chains, bracelets, belts, etc.  In addition, 

pocket or wallet chains are also not to be 

worn.  

6. No jeans/pants with rips, tears, or holes 

above mid-way on the thigh or long fringe 

are allowed.  Jeans are to be worn no lower 

than hip level.  Apparel is to be appropriate 

and not present a danger to other students.   

7. No sagging is permitted.  Any clothing 

which reveals undergarments, or the lack of 

undergarments will be considered 

inappropriate. 

8. No sleep-wear clothing or slippers (unless 

on specified days). 

9. All dress code guidelines apply to the bus 

ride to and from school as well. 

10. The administration reserves the right to 

judge any student’s dress appropriate or 

inappropriate and the prerogative of 

handling the situation as deemed 

necessary.     

Public schools are supported by local, state, 
and federal courts in determining acceptable 
dress to be worn during school. 

 
DRESS FOR THE WEATHER 
Dressing appropriately for the weather is 
necessary.  Generally speaking, we will 
participate in outside recess activities most 
days in the spring, fall, and some winter days.  
In most cases if the wind chill is above 25º, and 
there is no precipitation, then recess will be 
outdoors. 
 
For safety, students wearing flip flops or 
sandals will not be able to climb on play 
equipment or run on the Pride Path. 
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Media Release of Directory Information 
Please refer to Policy JO-E that allows 
directory information to be released to media 
organizations without the consent of parent or 
student. Please refer to Policy JO-E for more 
specifics if needed. 
 
SCHOOL LUNCHES 
     The children may choose a full lunch with 
an alternative entree selection from the hot 
lunch line each day.  When available, students 
may purchase additional food items.  Parents 
are encouraged to pay for meals in advance by 
applying money to the student’s account.  

 
FREE AND REDUCED LUNCH PROGRAM 
     Parents who think they may meet the 
income guidelines are encouraged to apply for 
meal assistance programs.  Forms are 
available at the school office. Textbook rental 
fees may also be waived as part of this 
process.  Free or reduced lunches cannot be 
provided until the forms are filled out and 
approved, unless a child had been approved at 
another school in the Vigo County School 
Corporation. Families must apply each year 
to receive meal benefits. 
 
CAFETERIA BEHAVIOR 
     Cafeteria assistants monitor student 
conduct in the lunchroom. The supervisors 
allow talking, but not unnecessary noise or 
poor behavior.   Children are expected to sit in 
the lunchroom and to remain in their selected 
seat.  Students who have a need, should raise 
their hand to get permission or help from the 
adult in charge.  Incidents of poor behavior 
may result in loss of privileges or isolation 
during lunch period. 
     
 Lunches packed at home should not contain 
knives or glass containers.  Please provide 
your child with a spoon from home.   
 Parents/guardians will not be able to eat 
with their children during the 2021-22 
school year.  
 
ABSENCES AND ILLNESSES 
Parents are required to report absences to the 
school office by 10:00 a.m. on the day of the 
absence.  Refer to the VCSC Attendance 
Policy.   

MEDICATION 
 If a child needs to take medication at school, a 
form signed by the parent and the physician 
must be completed.  This form is available in 
the office.  Medication must be in a bottle from 
the pharmacy, properly labeled with the child’s 
name and the name and dosage of the 
medication.  All medication will be kept and 
administered in the nurse’s office.  Medication 
cannot be sent home on the bus with the child.   
Students are not permitted to carry any 
medication, over the counter or prescription, 
with them except in accordance with State 
Law. 
 
THE SCHOOL NURSE 
The school nurse is scheduled at Lost Creek 
one day each week and is available at other 
times as needed.  A health assistant, certified 
in CPR and first aid, is available each day from 
8:00 to 2:30pm.  The health assistant may 
dispense medication and care for minor injuries 
and illnesses under the direction of the school 
nurse.  Feel free to contact the school nurse for 
consultation regarding your child’s health 
concerns or problems.   
 
Vaccinations required for school attendance: 
Parents should have students immunized 
according to current state law and students 
may be excluded from school for non-
compliance.  A list of required vaccines is 
posted on the nurses’ page of the V.C.S.C. 
website under Student Services. 
 
Legal Ref:  I.C. 20-33-8-0.2  I.C. 
20-33-8-13.5  Cross Ref:  JF 
SCHOOL POLICY ON HOLIDAY PARTIES 
All party treats must be purchased or 
prepackaged items. Healthy snack alternatives 
are strongly encouraged. See VCSC Wellness 
Policy for additional guidelines.  
Birthday Information 
There will only be one class birthday “party” 
each month for students born during that 
month.   This consolidation will be less 
disruptive to instructional time.  Please 
remember to send a healthy alternative too. 
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VCSC WELLNESS POLICY 
In May of 2006, the Vigo County School 
Corporation adopted a Wellness Policy 
designed to benefit both the students and the 
staff of the VCSC.  
 
To access the VCSC Wellness Policy in its entirety 
and the individual statements for each of the 
components, please go to:  
http://www.vigoschools.org/%7Eitddpt/board/JQ.ht
ml . IT IS STRONGLY ENCOURAGED THAT ALL 

SCHOOL SNACKS, INCLUDING BIRTHDAY AND 

PARTY TREATS, SHOULD BE HEALTHY AND 

NUTRITIOUS OR OFFER A HEALTHY Alternative. 

 
Social Media, school events and posting: 
Social media and websites such as Facebook 
or YouTube have made it very easy to post 
photos and information online. To protect the 
privacy and safety of our students and 
employees, we discourage individuals from 
publicly posting pictures taken at school events 
that could identify others. We advise you to get 
consent of the individual(s) photographed 
before posting them and to exercise caution 
about revealing personal details including 
names. The Vigo County School Corporation 
cannot be responsible for information posted 
online in violation of these guidelines. 

 
ATTENDANCE POLICY 
See below 
 
VCSC CELL PHONE RULES FOR 
ELEMENTARY STUDENTS- See Rule XXIV     
       

HOMEWORK VIGO COUNTY SCHOOL 
CORPORATION STUDENT-PARENT GUIDE 
Homework can be separated into three 
categories: 
A.  Work to help review what was learned 
during the school day. 
B.  Work to prepare for the next day - 
assignments, projects etc. 
C.  Work to develop skills needed to help 
children learn and study. 
    Special assignments, projects and review for 
tests may add to the routine homework.  Many 
times “homework” is simply unfinished school 
work. 
 
 

REQUESTING HOMEWORK  
 If a child is absent for only one day, homework 
should not be requested as most can be made 
up the following day.  If the anticipated 
absence will be for longer than a day, the 
teacher should be given plenty of notice to 
provide the requested assignments.  Even if 
you call at 8:00 a.m. to request homework, the 
teacher may not get the message until their 
lunch period.   

 
PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES 
 Scheduled parent-teacher conferences will be 
held in the fall  At any other time you wish to 
arrange a conference with the teacher about 
your child, please email or call the teacher to 
set up a mutually agreeable time to meet (24 
hours in advance is preferred due to 
scheduling commitments). 
 
VISITING A CLASSROOM 
All requested classroom visits must be set 
up and approved by the teacher 24 hours in 
advance.  
 
SEX OFFENDER POLICY 
Vigo County School Corporation has adopted a 
policy prohibiting anyone who is listed on the 
sex offender registry from coming onto school 
property.   
 
NATIONAL AND STATE TESTING 
IREAD 3  
Law for 3rd Grade Students 
Public Law 109 requires the evaluation of 
reading skills for students who are in grade 3 to 
ensure that all students can read proficiently 
before moving on to grade 4.  The Indiana 
Reading Evaluation-Determination (IREAD-3) 
is given in the spring.  The law adds retention 
in grade 3 if the student does not achieve a 
passing score on the IREAD assessment 
during the previous school year or during a 
subsequent attempt at passing IREAD-3 during 
the summer.  IREAD is a summative 
assessment that measures foundational 
reading standards through grade 3.   It is an 
additional assessment and does not replace 
any portion of the ILEARN. 
 
 

http://www.vigoschools.org/~itddpt/board/JQ.html
http://www.vigoschools.org/~itddpt/board/JQ.html
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ILEARN 
Students in grade 3, 4, and 5 will be 
administered the ILEARN test will take place 
the weeks of April 20  through May 15th.  All 
staff will need to provide constant proctoring to 
assure our students are giving their best effort 
on the test.  Staff will need to utilize lots of 
positive encouragement with the students, 
especially during ILEARN.  Let me know 
immediately if you have a student not putting 
forth effort on the test. 
 

INDIANA CHILD ABUSE AND NEGLECT 
MANDATORY REPORTER 

Indiana State Law requires any individual who 
believes a child may be a victim of abuse or 
neglect shall contact the Indiana Child 
Abuse/Neglect Hotline or law enforcement 
IMMEDIATELY.  
 
PLEASE UNDERSTAND, THIS IS NOT A 
CHOICE, THIS IS THE LAW.      

Certain professions, such as medical 
professionals, EDUCATORS, ( this includes, 
but not limited to, Teachers, Educational 
Assistants, Secretaries, Coaches, 
Administrators, Bus Drivers, Custodians, 
Cooks,etc..) and law enforcement officials, 
have a higher duty of responsibility to report 
abuse or neglect. 

Any VCSC employee who suspects that a child 
is being abused or neglected is to 
IMMEDIATELY report their concerns to their 
direct supervisor.  The supervisor, with the 
employee, are to IMMEDIATELY contact the 
Division of Child Services at 1-800-800-5556 
and Central Office to report the suspected 
abuse or neglect.  
 
ACADEMIC PLACEMENT OF STUDENTS 
Teachers meet by grade level during the spring 
of each year to determine class makeup for the 
following year.  Factors considered include: 
gender ratio, academic functioning, behavioral 
issues, learning styles, etc.  The goal is to 
structure well balanced classes with 
appropriate diversity.   
 
 

TEACHER REQUEST FORMS 
Parents may complete a teacher requesting 
form for the following year’s teacher.  Parents 
must list three teachers for placement 
consideration.  An attempt will be made to 
honor the request for one of the three teachers.  
To be considered, all placement requests must 
be in the school office before the first day of 
May. Parent Input Forms will be available in 
the office on April 1.   Please do not send this 
confidential form to school with your child 
unless it is in a sealed envelope.   
 
GIFTED AND TALENTED CLASSES 
The Vigo County School Corporation has 
adopted a program for high ability students 
who meet specific guidelines in grades 2-5.  At 
the end of first grade, all students are given an 
initial assessment.  Parents can appeal the 
placement decision to a broad-based 
committee.  Contact the school office for an 
appeal form. 

 
LOST CREEK PROGRAMS AND CLUBS 

SCOUTS 
Each year, parents organize a variety of 
scouting opportunities for Lost Creek students.  
Information regarding the formation of scout 
troops is sent home each fall. 
 
CHESS CLUB 
Through application, students may participate 
weekly in the after-school club learning the 
fundamentals of playing and competing in the 
game of chess. 
 
ONLINE MATH TEAM 
The Lost Creek Online Math Team is open to 
5th graders who excel at math.  These students 
participate in online math competitions as well 
as the Honey Creek Middle School math 
completion. 
 
BATTLE OF THE BOOKS     
Selected 4TH & 5TH Grade students represent 
Lost Creek at the young Hoosier Book Award 
Battle of the Books competition. There are two 
competition teams, both a general education 
team and a GT team. 
 
 

 

tel:1-800-800-5556
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STUDENT COUNCIL 

Student Council officers and representatives 
are elected in mid September.  Student council 
offices are:  President, Vice President, 
Secretary and Treasurer.  They will be elected 
in a 4th and 5th grade election.  In addition to 
officers, we have 1 representative and 1 
alternate selected from each 4th and 5th grade 
classroom. All students in Student Council 
must maintain at least a B average in conduct 
and work study habits and be recommended 
by his/her classroom teacher. 

         
EXPLORER’S CLUB     
The Explorer’s Club is an after-school science 
oriented club sponsored by Mr. Kirchner and 
Mrs. Chew.  Each fall, twelve 5th grade 
students are selected through an application 
process.  The club meets weekly to engage in 
a science-related activity. The club sponsors 
school-wide competitions and activities, as well 
as helping to care for the outdoor environment 
at Lost Creek.        
 
LIBRARY MEDIA CENTER WORKERS 
Students in 4th & 5th grades are chosen to help 
in the Library Media center with shelving 
books, creating book displays, and 
straightening materials. 
 
ROARING READERS 
Students in grades 4 & 5 are invited to 
participate in a weekly club focusing on a 
book/novel study The Roaring Readers meet 
weekly to read and discuss great books. They 
also fundraise to make a purchase for the 
media center.  
 
RUNNING CLUBS 
The Lost Creek Running Teams are designed 
for individuals interested in competitive running 
& having fun. The teams will be split into two 
groups. Students enrolled in grades 3-5 will be 
our intermediate team. Students enrolled in 
grades K-2 will be our primary team. A 
complete practice schedule and a schedule of 
weekend racing events will be distributed. Both 
teams will practice after school from 2:45-3:30.  
 
REGISTRATION: Each year there will be a fall 
running season, and a spring running season. 
Interested runners will have to sign up for each 

season during the registration window. Signing 
up for the fall running season, does not 
automatically guarantee participation on the 
team during the spring season. Interested 
students must sign up/register for each season 
within the designated registration window.  

 
LONG DISTANCE LIONS 
This group is meant to prepare members of the 
Lost Creek Running Team for April’s “Swamp 
Stomp” at Hawthorne Park.  The race consists 
of a 5 mile trail run and a 1 mile fun run 
through the park.  This group is to prepare 
runners for the 5 mile trail run.  Space is 
incredibly limited for this group.  Students who 
are interested in the group should already have 
experience in running.  Runners should already 
be able to complete a 2 mile run without 
stopping or walking for the duration of the run.  
This group is reserved for 4th and 5th grade 
students.  
 
MAKER SPACE CLUB 
“A MakerSpace is a place where students can 
gather to create, invent, tinker, explore and 
discover using a variety of tools and materials.” 
Diana Rendina  This club is a judgement free 
zone.  Materials such as Legos, Kinex, Osmo, 
craft supplies, board games, robotics, coding 
programs, books, computers and much more 
will be available for students to use freely.  
STEM/STEAM challenges will also be offered.   
 
This club is for grades 2-5 and will meet on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays most weeks after 
school until 4:00.  The club will start in 
September and run throughout the school year 
for varying grade levels.  Information about 
sign-up will be on PeachJar in August.  Contact 
Mrs. Zimmerman 
monica.zimmerman@vigoschools.org with 
questions. 
 
STUDENT NETWORK AND INTERNET 
ACCEPTABLE USE AND SAFETY 
GUIDELINES- SEE VCSC BOARD POLICY 
HANDBOOK 
 
VIGO COUNTY SCHOOL CORPORATION 
School Delays and Closings Due to 
Inclement Weather- See VCSC Website 
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